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INDUSTRIAL

E-RAT-ICATE

MULTIPLE DOSE RODENTICIDE

GUARANTEE:

CHLOROPHACINONE................. 0.005%

PRECAUTION KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

SEE SIDE PANEL FOR ADDITIONAL CAUTIONS

REGISTRATION NO. 18204 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

NET CONTENTS

MADE IN CANADA
KEM MFG CANADA

LES INDUSTRIES KEM DU CANADA
6660 CAMPOBELLO RD.

MISSISSAUGA ONT., L5N 2L9

PLANTS:

EUROPE/LATIN AMERICA/CARRIBEAN/CANADA/AFRICA/U.S.A.

A prepared bait, in convenient Bait Bags, for the control of
house mouse (Mus musculus), rood rat (Rattus rattus), and Norway
rat (Rattus norvegicus) in dwellings, farm buildings, food
service establishments, granary bins (empty), processing plants
(feed, food, non-food), storage areas (feed, food, non- food) and
garbage dumps.

DIRECTIONS:

Place Bait Bags in inaccessible locations or in protected bait
station in areas such as along walls, in corners, near rat holes,



and in concealed areas where rats and mice feed, water or travel. 
Check daily to make sure that an uninterrupted supply of bait is
available for at least 15 days.  Continue baiting until all signs
of feeding have stopped.

RATS: Place Bait Bags 6-9 m apart, 1-4 unopened Bait Bags per
location. 

MICE: Place Bait Bags 2-3 m apart, one unopened bag per
location.

NOTE:  If bait molds, decomposes or becomes sour, replace with
fresh material.

IMPORTANT:

PLACE BAIT IN LOCATIONS WHICH ARE NOT ACCESSIBLE TO CHILDREN,
PETS AND DOMESTIC ANIMALS OR PLACE IN TAMPER-PROOF BOXES.

In meat packing and food processing plants, use only when plant
is not in operation.  Remove or cover all food, packaging
materials and utensils before placing baits.  Remove all baits
and dead rodents before re-use of plant for food processing.

PRECAUTIONS:

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Keep bait away from human beings,
domestic animals and pets.  Do not contaminate food or feed. 
Burn or bury bodies of dead rodents.  In food processing plants,
place bait in protected bait stations on the floor only; do not
place in overhead locations.  Wash thoroughly any tables, cutting
blocks, or equipment accidentally contaminated.  Do not apply
bait during production hours or near open foodstuffs.  If
swallowed by human beings, domestic animals and pets, this
product may reduce the clotting ability of the blood and cause
internal bleeding.  Do not contaminate any body of water.

FOR ALL CASES OF HUMAN INGESTION, IMMEDIATELY NOTIFY A PHYSICIAN.

FIRST AID:

If swallowed give patient one or two glasses of water and cause
vomiting by inserting finger down the throat; repeat until vomit
is clear.  Call a physician.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:

In case of accidental swallowing the intravenous and oral
administration of Vitamin K1 combined with blood transfusions are
indicated as in the case of haemorrhage caused by overdoses of



dicumarol.

DISPOSAL AND DECONTAMINATION:

Do not re-use empty container.  Container should be disposed of
by punching holes in it and burying with wastes or by
burning(keep out of smoke).

Burn or bury small amounts of surplus products or send to garbage
dump in accordance with municipal requirements.  For information
on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and the cleanup of
spills, contact the regional office of Environmental Protection,
Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

FOR INDUSTRIAL USE ONLY NOT FOR RESALE

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PARA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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